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Investigative Activity:Investigative Activity: Review of Records

Involves:Involves: Officer (S)

Date of Activity:Date of Activity: 02/05/2024

Activity Location:Activity Location: Columbus Police Department - Business - 120 Marconi Blvd.,
Columbus, OH 43215

Author:Author: SA Andrew Russell

Narrative:Narrative:

On Monday, January 29, 2024, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) Special Agent (SA)
Andrew Russell (SA Russell) received training records from Columbus Police Department (CPD)
Sergeant Terry McConnell for Officer 

SA Russell reviewed the training records and noted the following:

Range Qualification Records

Most recent qualification was 04/12/2023

Subject Control Training

Most recent was 2022 CPD 2nd Quarter Defensive Tactics (In Service)

Crisis Intervention Training

Most recent was 2021 with 40 hours of External Training (CIT)

Ohio Peace Officer Training Academy/Commission Records

In addition to the records received from the Columbus Police Department, SA Russell also
obtained the Ohio Peace Officer Training Commission (OPOTC) and Ohio Peace Officer Training
Academy (OPOTA) records pertaining to Officer The system utilized by OPOTA/OPOTC
indicated the following:

1. Basic Training - BAS20-033 Start Date of 07/22/2022 with Certificate # 

2. Advanced Training - Over 135 hours listed in training file
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3. Employment History - Columbus Police Department 02/11/2021

4. Update Training - CPT Completed

5. Instructor Training - None listed

6. Current Peace Officer Status - Based on the records received, it is noted that Officer
was a duly certified and sworn Ohio Peace Officer at the time of this incident.

The training documents received from the Columbus Police Department and OPOTA/OPOTC
were attached to this report. Please refer to the attachments for further details.

Attachments:Attachments:

Attachment # 01: Training_Record- _
Attachment # 02: Qualification_Records- _ _Redacted (1)
Attachment # 03: -OfficerRecords
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Luke Stickle, Columbus Police Department, ID: 233025

Appointment History*

Agency Employee Status Start Date End Date

Columbus Police Department Full-time 2/11/2021

Basic Academy Records

School
Number

School Start Date End Date Exam Date Certificate
Number

Certificate
Date

Appointed By Appointed
Date

BAS20-033 Columbus Police Academy 7/22/2020 1/12/2021 2/8/2021 2/11/2021 Columbus Police Department 2/11/2021

OPOTA Advanced Training Records**

Course Title Start Date End Date

No Records Found

LMS Training Records

Date Completed Course Title Officer Number Officer

No Records Found

Canine Training Records

Canine School Certificate Date Canine Unit Certificate Type Specialty Renewal Date



Canine Training Records

No Records Found

*The appointment records listed above reflect the appointed and separation information reported to OPOTC pursuant to section 109.761 of the
Revised Code. Neither OPOTC, nor its staff, has independent knowledge of the information contained in these records.

**The advanced training records listed above reflect ONLY THOSE trainings the peace officer scheduled through OPOTA. Records reflecting
advanced training conducted by the peace officer's agency, or conducted by another organization, are not maintained by OPOTC. Requests for
any such records should be directed to the peace officer's employing agency or the organization who conducted the training.




